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October 13, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

Due to King County’s severe fiscal constraints going into the 2009 budget process, I would appreciate your consideration of the attached amendment to Ordinance 15865, KCC 4.63, allowing Treasury Operations to provide courtesy property tax statements electronically rather than via mailed notices.
State law requires a property tax statement to be sent to all taxpayers listed on the tax roll, with the understanding that mortgage companies electronically receive tax bills for those taxpayers who have designated a mortgage company to pay their bill.  Last year, the council adopted Ordinance 15865 to ensure that taxpayers who have their property taxes paid by their mortgage company also receive a “courtesy tax statement” reflecting the total amount of their tax bill and the allocation of taxes by various taxing districts.  In April 2008, the county mailed over 305,000 courtesy tax statements to all taxpayers with a mortgage account.
The purpose of the proposed amendment is to reduce annual ongoing production and mailing costs by replacing the requirement to prepare and mail courtesy tax statements with the new requirement to post this same information online.  The county’s web site already includes an eTax tool that allows taxpayers to pay their taxes online.  The database utilizing this payment tool would essentially be expanded so that taxpayers could also see a complete courtesy tax statement showing how their taxes are distributed by taxing district.  
Although taxpayers received courtesy notices this year, the 2009 and ongoing budget constraints require us to utilize tools that will allow us to provide services more cost effectively.  The chart below breaks the real property tax accounts into two categories:  those 
associated with a mortgage account and those who pay their taxes directly (non-mortgage account).  The chart reveals the total number of tax accounts is growing by about 10,000 to 12,000 accounts per year, with the increase primarily attributable to the mortgage accounts.  This ongoing trend will make the mailing of courtesy tax statements more expensive to implement each year.
	Year
	Mortgage Accounts 


	Non-Mortgage Accounts 

(paid directly by taxpayer)
	Total

	2005
	269,131
	360,425
	629,556

	2006
	284,800
	355,302
	640,102

	2007
	295,382
	356,897
	652,279

	2008*
	311,017
	354,181
	665,198


*sent courtesy tax statement
The proposed internet solution has a one-time cost of $33,000 as compared to ongoing annual costs of about $143,000 for the mailing process.  When taking into account inflation and annual growth rates in mortgage accounts, the chart below demonstrates that the five-year cost will approach $952,000 to continue the mailing of courtesy statements when compared to the one-time online solution of $33,000.  These savings will become more significant as we strive to meet ongoing budget challenges.

	Year
	Paper Statement*
	Online Solution

	Year 1
	142,535
	                 33,000 

	Year 2
	187,863
	                        -   

	Year 3
	197,256
	                        -   

	Year 4
	207,119
	                        -   

	Year 5
	217,475
	                        -   

	Total
	$952,248
	 $              33,000 

	* Assumes 5% annual cost increase due to account growth and inflation.


While I fully support transparency in taxation, it is critical to manage our limited fiscal resources wisely.  The online posting of courtesy tax statement information will help achieve this goal.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations, at 206-263-9254.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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